Secretary’s Report for April 17, 2011
Spring Fund Drive

The spring fund drive postcards (345) were mailed on April 11 and an eBlast with the same information sent on April 12 was sent to the 37 email contacts we have for people without street address information as well as the 31 members currently listed in Musetta. Just an FYI as to the numbers:  This is nearly twice what we had on our mailing list two years ago and does not even count the additional media list, which is another 175 contacts. Because of the cleanup work that has been done on all our contacts, we have drastically reduced returned mail.
Grants
Dave submitted a request for me to investigate “Sparkplug Foundation” for a grant. While the organization’s representative was complimentary that HMC has been around for nearly twenty-five years, we do not qualify at this time. Sparkplug is primarily interested in start-up organizations or existing organizations that are moving into a new area, i.e. a commissioned piece for our 25th Anniversary Season, celebrity talent or GALA is not a “new area”. I was encouraged to contact them if we do intend to start anything new, e.g. a physical office space, a venue of our own, or creating a new organization through a merger or acquisition.

Bylaws Review

Please review the HMC Bylaws Section 4.8 Termination (reason 4) and Section 5.12 Confidentiality for discussion at the April 20 Board meeting.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary, on April 12, 2011.
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